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Buenos Aires, Argentina -- UPF-Argentina’s Peace Council honored one of its members, Ambassador for 
Peace, poet Donato Perrone, who will be moving with his family to Mendoza, a city located in the Cuyo 
region near the Andes Mountains. The meeting was nostalgic with Mr. Perrone and the Council members 
remembering the experiences they shared together. Mr. Perrone, coordinator of Café Tortoni’s Lyric 
Space and a representative of the Livres Santa Catarina (Brazil) poetry group, has been involved in UPF-
Argentina’s annual International Poetry Contest since the contest started in 2009. In 2010, he was 
appointed as an Ambassador for Peace. 
 
UPF-Argentina gave Mr. Perrone several gifts, including a UPF banner, and a certificate of recognition 
and gratitude(1). At the end of the meeting, Mrs. Alba Rosa Contardo, a member of UPF’s Global Peace 
Council, read a poem by phone, as she was travelling. 
 
 
Note: (1) Content of the certificate: 
 
“A way of expressing our deep gratitude for his support and collaboration as a member of UPF-
Argentina’s Peace Council since its beginnings. For being a part of UPF-Argentina’s International Poetry 
Contest, a valuable initiative supporting a culture of peace. For his service, friendship and commitment, 
and for his contribution to the International Poetry Contest as a member of the jury since the contest’s 
first edition.” 
 
UPF-Argentina Peace Council Meeting 114 – N° 4 2017 
Buenos Aires, April 12, 2017 
 

 


